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Youth and Gang Violence Subcommittee Meeting 

Multnomah Building, B14 
9-11am 

 
Notes for January 5, 2017 

 
Subcommittee Attendees

Co-Chairs 
Antoinette Edwards, City of Portland OYVP 
Kirsten Snowden, MCDA 
 
Attendees 
Michelle Aguilar, DCJ 
Christina Albo, RNW 
Bill Baney, MHASD 
Sheri Campbell, County Government Relations 
Kaitlin Cobb, BGCP 
Cyn Connais, Cascadia 
James Dakin, PPB 
Brian Detman, DCJ 
Yetu Dumbia, IRCO 
Erin Fairchild, Defending Childhood Initiative 
Mike Fort, PPB 
Tracey Freeman, DCJ 
Kolina Fusitua, IRCO 
Mary Geelan, Juvenile Court 

Sheryl Goodman, DCJ 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office 
Deborah Kim, POIC 
Annette Majekodunmi, POIC 
Julia Mitchell, POIC 
Felesia Otis, VOA Oregon 
Robin Sells, Gresham Police Department 
Andrew Shearer, PPB 
Lyn Tan, IRCO 
Helen Vank, MFS 
Eric Zimmerman, MCDA 
 

 

LPSCC Staff 

Abbey Stamp, LPSCC 
Lily Yamamoto, LPSCC 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC  

 

 
Introductions and Announcements 
Antoinette Edwards opened the meeting and introductions were made. 
 
PPB’s James Dakin announced due to an increase in shootings in November, PPB 
conducted a focused mission where 40 people were arrested and 10 guns were seized. 
Shootings drastically declined in December. 
 
Eric Zimmerman, MCDA, announced federal funding for witness support across Oregon.  
 
Mary Geelan announced the court will have a 3rd judicial listening session on Thursday, 
January 12th.  
 
Brian Detman announced there will be a presentation by Judge Nan Waller about JDAI at 
Donald E Long on January 12th at noon.  
 
Discuss Funding Request Priorities 
Staffing: Mary Geelan has been coordinating the gang assessment process on a part-time 
basis and will continue until February 2017. There may be an OJJDP grant opportunity for 
a coordinator. Until then, LPSCC’s Lily Yamamoto will be able to contribute some time for 
coordination through June. The February 13th LPSCC meeting will feature the Gang 
Assessment Implementation Plan and there will be asks for agency resources. 
 
The draft of the Multnomah County Gang Assessment Implementation Plan Activity 
Overview was reviewed and discussed with a focus on funding needs.  
 



 

 

Antoinette Edwards wants to prioritize employment. Prior to the February LPSCC meeting, 
Antoinette will talk with Commissioner Smith about expanding Summer Works in the 
budget. 
 
Suzanne Hayden noted there might be grants through the US Attorney executive office. 
 
 
There was discussion about adding funding for mentors in addition to funding infrastructure 
to support them.  
 
The funding priorities might be presented as a two or three phase process.  
 
Review Lead Organizations for Activities 
The lead organizations for activities were reviewed and confirmed. 
 
 
Review Objectives 
There was not time to review objectives. Mary asked the group to review in the next week 
and a half.  
 
Mary will send out a final draft of the plan for group input. 
 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned.  
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